Kalamazoo Chapter of the NFB of Michigan

Meeting Minutes

January 21, 2010

Call to order: 6:35 PM

Present: Matt McCubbin, Tim Paulding, Megan O’Rourke, Caitlin Snyder, Jacalyn Paulding, Kristen Johnson, Steve and Rhonda Scott, Collin McCubbin, J.J. Meddaugh, Tyler and Leanne Merren

Agenda was read and approved.

Previous meeting’s minutes were approved as emailed on the listserv.

Reports

President:  Tyler thanked all for coming.  He encouraged everyone to come to meetings regardless of membership, saying that everyone has something to offer to the chapter.  The time and location of the meeting was discussed, and the group agreed that the University Roadhouse was a very good location, and that meetings should be held there when ever possible.  Tyler also encouraged everyone to join the chapter’s listserv at www.nfbnet.org
Vice President: Matt also thanked everyone for coming.  He shared that he is also a member of the state board, and that he would keep the group updated on their meetings as well.

Secretary:  Leanne greeted some friends that she had invited and thanked them for coming.  She had nothing to report.

Treasurer:  Megan shared that we currently have $163 in our checking account.  She, Tim and Tyler would make plans to switch the account over into her name, and get Tyler added to the account as well.  Membership dues of $5 were collected from Matt, Megan, Tim, Jacalyn, Tyler, Leanne, J.J. and Caitlin.  J.J. has $56 to add to the account from a raffle held at State Convention in November.  It was also mentioned that there is $120 still missing from when Nathan Prator was treasurer back in 2006.  Nathan should be contacted to try to recover those funds.
Old Business

Metro Transit: (Note that name has been changed to County Connect under the ownership of Apple Bus)  J.J. spoke on the phone with Carmon Lewis, and she says she has never heard of a GPS that would announce all stops on the buses.  She is willing to come to one of our meetings to discuss accessibility.  Issues that were mentioned among the group were: drivers not turning on the audible stop announcements; drivers treating riders as if they are incompetent and making them uncomfortable; signs at stops not uniform for identification.  J.J. also let the group know about some possible route changes and encouraged everyone to look them up at www.kmetro.org   Some major concerns are the discontinuation of evening service for some routes, including the Oakland Dr. which services the MCB Training Center.  Megan will address this with the center.  Riders should be encouraged to use the bus service more in the evenings.  There will be a public hearing on this topic and J.J. will let everyone know when that is to take place.  There is talk of adding service on Sundays for some routes.
Library Project:  The group discussed having another meeting with Kevin King to find out a time frame on this project.  ***Note: The library has purchased Zoom Text, and it seems the plan is to order a screen reader for the computers next.

Goalball Pizza Party:  The chapter received some very positive feedback on this event in 2009.  The purpose is to expose participants to the NFB, and to support the tournament.  A short speech was made while athletes and coaches were eating, sharing information about what the NFB does and about the scholarships available for students.  The chapter would like to provide pizza for the tournament again this year.  Members feel that we should step up the NFB awareness this year.  Luke (tournament director) said he would announce the pizza party in the tournament literature.  The NFB will be listed on the t-shirts sold at the tournament for being a sponsor.  Steve Scott offered to donate $100 from his business for the event.  This is very much appreciated.  The chapter agreed to designate $150 of the chapter’s funds for the goalball pizza event.  It will take place on February 27 from 6:00 to 9:00 P.M. at the Beymont Suites on 11th Street.  Tyler will do some checking on pricing to see if there is any better deal than Roma’s.  The chapter would like to stick with Roma’s if they give the best deal, as the service was very good.  The amount of pizza is questionable, as we had far too much last year, but there is a chance more teams will participate this year.  It was suggested that we ask about having a variable order in the second shift, so we can gauge how much pizza is still needed.
New Business

Fund-Raising:  Some suggestions for fund-raisers were: Super Books (making them more accessible for people who are blind); a skit or concert; brailling menus.  The Super Books won’t come out again until November.  The brailling will need to wait as we do not have an embosser available right now.  The concert was a favorable idea.  The Strut (Coffee shop) was suggested as a good location for the concert.  J.J. will contact the Strut about it.  It should take place while students are still here, maybe in April.  Brian S (Western student) was suggested for comedy – Matt will contact him.

Listserv:  It was suggested that meeting time and place be made more available on the listserv for those who are interested in attending.  Maybe have it up on the chapter’s website with a link included in the footers of emails.
Adjourned: 7:43 PM

Respectfully submitted by Leanne Merren
